TIF/Redevelopment Commission 

January 2, 2018 @ 3:00 pm
MINUTES
· Call to Order:  President Joe Craig:  other members present:  John Grote, Ann Suchocki, Cary Strouse and Carl Glesing:  Absent board member:  Dan Hughes
· New Business
· Introduction of 2018 new board member:  Cary Strouse
· Election of Officers:  

Joe Craig nominated John Grote as President; 

2nd by Ann Suchocki; all in favor? 4 “ayes” / 1 (absent).
Joe Craig nominated Dan Hughes as Vice President;

2nd by John Grote; all in favor? 4 “ayes” / 1 (absent).

Joe Craig nominated Ann Suchocki as Secretary;

2nd by John Grote; all in favor? 4 “ayes” / 1 (absent).

· Minutes:  President Elect John Grote called on the board to review the minutes of Dec. 5, 2017
· Motion to approve Joe Craig; 2nd by Ann Suchocki; all in favor? 4 “ayes”/1 absent.  

· Claims

· Barnes & Thornburg
$3100.00 + $124.00= $3224.00

· Reedy Financial Grp.  
    


718.71

· Stantec Consulting Svc.      

          $8186.00

· Total Claims



         $12128.71
President Elect Grote called on the board to review the claims.  Motion to approve by Joe Craig; 2nd by Ann Suchocki; all in favor?  4 “ayes” 1 absent.  
· Old Business:  
· Industrial Dr. Drainage plans:  Bob Cooke mentioned that Stantec will need to come before the board soon.  Brian Jackson will coordinate with Stantec to see when they would like to address the board with regard to their engineering plan.  
· County Tax Draw:  The County tax draw was received in the amount of $540,026.84.  

· TIF Plan Project List:  Bob will go through and update the project list as some have been completed, others are in progress and some are in the plan to begin.  He will try to bring this updated project list to the next board meeting.  Since the area has now been expanded they may want to consider projects which have been added in the new area.  
· Community Crossing Grant:  Bob mentioned the grant from the State for the road improvements is approximately $580,000.  This is a 50/50 match grant.  Therefore the City will need to match the $580,000.  As some of these roads are in the existing zone, the city will ask for some financial assistance from the commission for the matching funds requirement.

· Executive Session Topic:  Bob advised they may need to have an executive session before their next board meeting.  
· TIF Financial Advisors:  Bob said there are currently 2 financial advisors to TIF:  Reedy and Umbaugh.  He will bring rate sheets for both so the board can decide which one to go with for 2018.  
· Executive Director:  Bob also advised the board that he will be taking less of a role with TIF so they will need to consider an Executive Director.    
· Next Meeting Date:  Tuesday February 6, 2018 @ 3pm
· Adjourn:  Motion to adjourn by Ann Suchocki; 2nd by Joe Craig:  all in favor? 4 “ayes” 1 absent
